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  NDMTA President’s Message 

MTNA President Rebecca Johnson 
NDMTA President Lisa Schuler 
 
     Since our last newsletter in August, I was able to personally meet our new MTNA 
President, Rebecca Johnson.  She is a lovely person with great leadership skills and will 
lead MTNA well during her term.  The opportunity to meet her came at the MTNA 
Leadership Summit in Cincinnati, Ohio.  You will read all of my notes from that event in 
this newsletter. Thank you to MTNA and NDMTA for sending me to this annual summit.  
     The NDMTA Executive Board met on October 10th to carry on the business of our 
organization. You will read the minutes from that meeting in this newsletter.  I want to 
thank our hard working board members for all they do in their positions and for their 
contributions on the board.  They make running a meeting a very easy and rewarding 
experience. 
     The annual MTNA Competitions were held on October 24th at Valley City State 
University.  The results from the competition are later in this newsletter.  Thank you to 
Sue Nagel and Geraldine Ong for chairing the event.  This is Sue’s last year running the 
competitions and we thank her for her years of service to the program.  Geraldine would 
like to continue as chair but needs a co-chair to keep the event running smoothly.  
Please contact me if you would like to be involved!  It is an annual event that does not 
take a lot of time during other parts of the year so please consider this open opportunity 
to be on our board.  We need members to step up and support competitions!   
     Finally, I would like to thank the members who completed our fall survey on state 
conferences.  Our membership averages 120 people but our conference attendee 
average is 30 people.  I would love to see those numbers rise in the coming years.  The 
locals that host the conferences put in a lot of time and energy to make them 
educational, entertaining, and inspiring.  But conferences aren’t just for supporting those 
who run them, conferences are for you!  Our state conferences help you to be a better 
teacher and performer, a better arts advocate for your community and schools, a better 
leader, and stronger friend to your colleagues.  The 2016 conference will be June 15th -
17th in Bismarck with presenters, Jennifer Linn and Michael Langer.  You will learn 
much more about the next conference in future newsletters but please put the dates on 
your calendar NOW and don’t let anything make you erase them.  It’s too important to 
miss!  
 
Lisa Schuler, NDCTM 
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Hi NDMTA members, 
 
We have noticed many of our messages sent through ndmta.org have gone straight to 
members' junk folders. I have looked for a better way for the NDMTA board to 
communicate with you. Mailchimp requires your permission to be put on our emailing 
list. By giving us this permission, your email account will know our messages are not 
spam. Instead, you will find our messages in your inbox. You won't miss any important 
messages or newsletters from NDMTA. Follow this link, press "Subscribe to List", open 
the email you will receive and click "subscribe me to this list" again to 
confirm. http://eepurl.com/bAcXur 
 
Thank you! 
 
Jeanette Berntson, NCTM 
NDMTA VP 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://ndmta.org/
http://eepurl.com/bAcXur
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NDMTA Executive Board Meeting 

October 10, 2015 

 

President Lisa Schuler called the meeting to order.  Roll call:  Lisa Schuler, Jeanette Berntson, 

Lynda Pearson, Vangie Parker, Kathy Bresee, Gloria Bethke, Alisha Harris, Darla Sheldon, Sue 

Nagel, Geraldine Ong, Michael Langer, Karen Kalinowski, Michelle Schumacher, Paige Keiser-

Rezac, Ellen Croy, Michelle Kallod. 

 

A motion was made by Vangie Parker to adopt the president’s agenda.  Second by Alisha Harris.  
Motion carried. 

  

Officers Reports 

 

Secretary Michelle Kallod read the minutes from the June board meeting. Pam Olson name was 

corrected from Pam Johnson for Service Award.  Alisha Harris made a motion to accept the 

amended minutes.  Second by Michelle Schumacher.  Motion carried. 

 

Treasurer Kathy Bresee reported total income was $3488.00.  Total expenses were $521.88.  Lisa 

Schuler will appoint two people to audit.  

 

Vice President/Commission Composer Chair Jeanette Berntson gave her report. 5 people need 

newsletters mailed.  Kathy Breese will copy the newsletters and mail them. New members have 

been contacted and will be asked to sign up for future newsletters via Mail Chimp. 

 

President Lisa Schuler gave her report which included the need to fill NODAK chair and co-chair 

MTNA competitions. Surveys have been successful and will be continued, perhaps on 

competitions.  Lisa suggested putting in writing what procedure to follow when a state 

conference registrant asks for a refund due to family emergency or funeral.  The board discussed 

refunding 50% to 100%, but not food. Kathy & Lisa will write a paragraph to be ready for the 

Bismarck conference registration form.  

 

Committees  

 

Local Association (Bismarck) & Conference Report was given by Alisha Harris.  Conference 

committee is working on coming up with a conference theme and Alisha has compiled list of 

responsibilities to delegate.  Approved recitalists, Nariaki Sagura & his wife, acceptance for $750 

plus 2 nights hotel. Discussed and determined adding recitalist fee plus accommodations to the 

contract for conference recitalists as optional - each conference committee can decide. The 

board discussed session presenters, piano technician and Michael Langer.  It was decided to have 

Michael Langer present 2 sessions in 2016 and a piano technician might be possible for the 2017 

conference.  
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Directory Chair Michelle Schumacher gave her report indicating she would like to print the 

directory through another business, as Office Depot print quality was poor. Alisha, Lisa and 

Michelle will gather estimates from their local businesses to determine the best cost/quality to 

print.  Michael Langer will be given a copy to proof before printing. 

 

Advertising Chair Michael Langer gave his report.  Michael will be reaching out to businesses who 

advertised in the directory, assuring them their ad quality will be better next year. Those who 

place an ad receive a free copy. Discussed giving $25 credit to UND as they did not receive the 

cover ad, as promised. Discussed adding 2 cover ads to the front and back and increase cover ad 

pricing to $150. Discussed website advertising. 

 

Certification Chair Karen Kalinowski gave her report. The certification chair’s job description will 
be updated to include awards being mentioned in the NDMTA newsletter & local newspaper. 

Karen will submit an article for the next newsletter regarding purging of old certification files. 

Corinne Nustad will be the new certification chair as of June, 2016. 

 

MTA Competitions Sue Nagel, co-chair, reported 9 entrants in the competition to be held 

Saturday, October 24, 2015 at VCSU.  YA Piano & SR Piano entrants will automatically advance as 

there are no other entries in their categories. They will be heard at NDSU on October 31. NDMTA 

will pay the NDSU professor $100. Sue needs a replacement to assist with Geraldine Ong. 

 

Foundation Chair Vangie Parker reported $1003.00 has been raised for Jan Herr, our 2016 

Foundation Fellow.  She will help to find a roommate for Jan at the national conference in San 

Antonio.  

 

Historian Darla Sheldon was not able to attend. She requested someone to take pictures the day 

of NODAK (Sue volunteered) and someone to take pictures at the national conference (all 

attending can provide pictures). 

 

IMTF report was given by Ellen Croy. Requesting ideas for June Conference. Discussed topic of 

entering students in competitions and getting over the fear of doing so.  

 

Paige Rezac gave the Membership report.  Paige is working on adding value to being a state 

member. The pin estimate with our logo is expensive. Discussed adding number of years to state 

conference name tags.  Idea proposed to contact local businesses for a discount cards for state 

memberships. Would need a volunteer from each local association. Idea was tabled until January 

meeting. 

 

Newsletter report was given in absence of newsletter editor, Elsie Magnus. Board decided 

newsletter standardized font size as Arial 12. All articles are to be published in Word, with 

pictures imbedded in the article.  Articles are to be labeled by the title, then author’s name. 
Deadline for next newsletter is November 10.  When submitting articles via email, include the 

month of the newsletter in the subject line. 
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Arlene Gray was unable to connect. NODAK . Dianna Anderson from Minot will be the 2016 

adjucator. Mileage is paid by NDMTA.  

 

Nominating Chair Darla Sheldon no report, there are no positions to be filled. 

 

Rally Chair Sheryl Kjelland was unable to attend. She now has the new syllabus and tests.  Sheryl 

will update the tests and sample tests for Levels 1A, 1B, and 1C.  Four Rallies will be held this 

year.  Any comments or concerns about the tests can be shared with President Lisa Schuler and 

she will contact the Illinois president, co-writer of the materials.   

 

Technology Chair Kathleen Johnson unable to attend. She has updated the website with 

members, award recipients, news highlight page and a link to businesses.  Anyone with local 

association pictures or news, send them to Kathy. 

 

Business 

 

Treasurer’s report on website: Discussed the motion made in June to put this report in the 
newsletters.  Newsletters are put on the website, which is open to the public.  Do we want to 

continue to do this or should it just be placed on the “Members Only “page and not in the 
newsletters? New motion made by Lynda Pearson to publish the annual budget in the newsletter. 

Second by Jeanette. Motion passed. 

 

Discussed 2017 Commissioned Composers Nicholas Meyers, VCSU and Susan Clambey, FMMTA. 

Susan was chosen by vote.  Jeanette will contact Susan Clambey. 

 

Survey results on state conference was discussed. 32 people responded. Location was the biggest 

factor on conference attendance. One day conference fee discussed as an option for future 

conferences. The Bismarck local will discuss the fees for the 2016 conference and will get 

approval at the January meeting. Discussed alerting local presidents of upcoming surveys so they 

could alert their members. 

 

Local Association Reports 

 

We have seven active local associations and two inactive, for a total of nine.  Brief reports were 

given from each one. 

 

Additional Business 

Jeanette is continuing to set up Mail Chimp as newsletter provider.  

 

Upcoming Dates 

 

2015 MTA Competitions   October 24, VCSU 

2016 *Tenative Board Meeting January 23 

2016 WCD Competitions   Jan 8-10, Wichita, Kansas 
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2016 National Conference   April 2-6, San Antonio, Texas 

2016 NODAK   June 15, Bismarck, ND 

2016 NDMTA Conference    June 15-17, Bismarck, ND  

 

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Michelle Kallod 
  

 

 

 
 

 
MTNA DISCOUNTS WITH OFFICE MAX/OFFICE DEPOT 

Submitted by Lisa Schuler 
 
As MTNA members, we should be aware of the great benefits given to us by belonging 
to the organization.  One of the benefits is the great discounts that we can receive from 
Office Max/Office Depot.  MTNA members can receive as much as 80% off from 
purchases by simply presenting our Office Max/Office Depot discount card.  Here is 
what you need to do to get your card today! 
 

 Go to mtna.org and have your membership number ready 

 Click on Members-only on the left side of the page 

 Enter your email address, membership number, and click on Log In 

 Click on Member Discounts 

 Click “here”, which is next to the Office Max/Office Depot logo 

 Print your free store purchasing card 

 
That’s it!  So the next time you need office supplies, photo copies, booklets made, etc., 
take advantage of the great savings due to the partnership between MTNA and Office 
Max/Office Depot. 
 
Be sure to check out all of the benefits listed in the Members-Only section as well the 
tons of information located throughout the MTNA website.  It is a great place to be 
connected with MTNA! 
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DMTA 2015 Commissioned Composer 

REBECCA RABER 
by 

Darla Sheldon 

 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   

NDMTA Commissioned Composer, Rebecca (Lovcik) Raber, delighted everyone 
June 24, 2015, at the NDMTA State Conference at UND’s Josephine Campbell Recital 
Hall in Grand Forks, ND.  Her composition entitled “Jesu, dulcis memoria”, was 
performed by four of her Shanley high school graduates: 
 

Soprano – Beth Mortenson 
Alto – Emily Olig 

Tenor – Nicholas Kasper 
Bass – Jacob Dixon 

 

 Mrs. Raber gave a very interesting introduction to the piece and described to all of 
us the process she used in writing the piece.  Much thought went into every measure with 
the flow of the words and the interesting harmonics. 
 

 This is what Mrs. Raber said about writing the piece, “I love this text.  It’s been a 
favorite of mine for quite some time, since I first heard it in a setting by Victoria.  You’ll 
hear text painting in both a specific way, and also in a more subtle way (the repeated 
phrases ‘Presentia’ representing Jesus’s presence that remains with us)…  Ideally, it is 
to be sung by a choir… The expression of the text from the notes on the page, and 
ultimately, through the voices of my singers, is my artistic offering, but I also hope that it 
is a ‘usable’ piece that can function for conductors and choirs as well!”  

 

 The performance was met with a standing ovation by all of the people present.  
The teachers all agreed that besides being a beautiful piece to hear it could also be very 
usable for high school and college choirs. 
   
 We congratulate Mrs. Raber on her fine composition and will be anxious to see 
how it fares in the national compositions. 
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CERTIFICATION NEWS 

Submitted by Karen Kalinowski      

NDMTA Certification Chair 

 

In order to eliminate some of the outdated materials that take up space in the 

Certification files, the Certification Committee is doing a fall clean-up. 

 

For a number of years, a file folder has been maintained for each certified member. The 

file includes application forms, test scores, renewal sheets, transcripts, and more. Any 

certified member interested in rescuing the information in their personal certification file 

folder may contact me, karenkalinowski@hotmail.com. I will save your file and make 

arrangements to get it to you.  The 2016 State Conference would be a good time and 

place.  

 

After the conference the remaining personal files will be shredded. However, a listing of 

all State and National Certified members over the years will be maintained with the 

remaining Certification files. 

 

Congratulations to all NDCTM and NCTM members. You have gone the extra mile, and 

we are proud of you!  

 

MTNA has noticed you also! North Dakota ranks #10 out of the 50 states with almost 

20% of our members certified. You rock, NDMTA!   

 

 

mailto:karenkalinowski@hotmail.com
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NDMTA Competitions 

Submitted by Sue Nagel, co-chair 

 

NDMTA Competitions were held Saturday, October 24, 2015 at Valley City State 
University.  Competitions were held in Young Artist Woodwind and Young Artist String. 

Winners were Eric Pelletier, saxophone, student of Matthew Patnode, NDSU and Ben 
Ehrmantraut, violin, student of Sonia Harasim, Concordia College. 

Chosen as alternate winners were Lindsey Eliasen, saxophone, student of Jim Fusik, 
Minot State and Alex King, string bass, student of Erik Anderson, Minot State. 

Honorable mentions were given to Erik Andersen, saxophonist from Minot State and 
Michael Abramyan, violinist from Concordia. 

Judges were Scott Sandberg, UND and Anna Draper, Valley City.  The West Central 
Division Competitions will be held in January at Wichita State, Kansas.  In addition to 
the winners, North Dakota will also be sending representatives Matthew Sebald, Young 
Artist Piano from UND, (Nariaki Suguira, teacher), Alex Wiitamaki, Senior Piano from 
Fargo (Karen Okerlund, teacher), and the NDSU Gold Star Saxophone Quartet 
(Matthew Patnode, teacher) to the West Central Division competition. 

 

                 Eric Pelletier    Ben Ehrmantraut 
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NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 
Submitted by Lisa Schuler 
 
Our NDMTA newsletter is a great way to share important information and events and to 
keep connected with our membership.  We are constantly trying to find improvements 
and make things a bit easier for our volunteers who chair this publication.  We 
encourage individuals and locals to submit articles and pictures for our newsletters and 
ask that you keep the following in mind before you send them to the editor. 

 Proofread your article as it will be published as received 

 Use the Arial font and Size 12 

 Embed pictures or clip art in your article as it will be published as received 

 Title your article and follow it with “submitted by” and your name, for example: 
 
Upper Valley Hosts Student Recital 
Submitted by Sheryl Kjelland 
 

 Send in Word as an attachment only 

 Include NDMTA, MONTH and NEWSLETTER  in your subject line, for example: 

 
Student Recital Article – November Newsletter 

Newsletters are published four times a year.  The deadlines are February 10th, May 10th, 
August 10th, and November 10th.  Submissions should be sent to Elsie Magnus, 
Newsletter Editor, at magmusic@utma.com. 
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MTNA Foundation Third Quarter Individual Contribution Report 
July 1- September 30, 2015 

 
 

Name     Date   Member Type 
Bethke, Gloria   7/9/15   K 
Groves, Robert   8/31/15  N 
Johnson-Parker, Vangie  7/9/15   N 
Kjelland, Sheryl   7/9/15   N 
Klingenstein, Beth   9/25/15  N 
Motta, Mary    7/9/15   N 
Olson, Cynthia   7/9/15   N 
Pearson, Lynda   7/9/15   K 
Schneider, Mary   7/9/15   N 
Schuler, Lisa    7/9/15   N    
Sheldon, Darla   7/9/15   N 
Wolff, Monica   7/9/15   N 
Herr, Gary    7/9/15   NM 
 
Total Contributions: 13   
Total Amount of Contributions for the third Quarter:  $390.00 
 
Three ways which we can make our contributions: 
1. Credit card online at mtnafoundation.org.   Please note "Jan Herr /nominee name in 
the " Fellow" blank. 
  
2. If you prefer not to use your credit card and would rather write a check to send, a pdf 
contribution form can be downloaded and printed from the same site.  There is a section 
to designate the "Fellow" you are honoring with your contribution. 
  
3.  You may also write a check made out to MTNA Foundation with Jan's name in 
the     memo section of the check.  Please send this to Kathy Bresee, our state treasurer. 
She will mail this in for you.  Members and nonmembers may contribute. 
  
Please remember to note the name of the person you wish to honor when you 
contribute so that your monetary gift will be specifically allocated to His/Her fellowship.  

  
All of the funds raised go to the MTNA Foundation.  We can all benefit from grants from 
this foundation!  For more information on what the MTNA Foundation supports and how 
you and your local association can benefit, go to themtnafoundation.org web site 
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VIP Membership Newsletter 
MTNA National Conference 
San Antonio, Texas, April 2–6, 2016 
  
Sue Field 
Southwest Division Director-elect 
 

October 2015 
Issue 30 

 

Howdy! First things first, make sure all your members are aware of the deadline for 
discounted MTNA Conference registration. It’s Wednesday, December 2, 2015. Also, 
ensure that your collegiate members know that if they volunteer for 6 hours at the 
Conference, their registration fees are waived. They can also apply for a Collegiate 
Enrichment Grant to assist with travel expenses. Non-member registration includes 
2015–2016 MTNA membership dues, so reach out to these teachers too. 

The Conference Committee, chaired by Jane Magrath, with Debra Florian, Jyoti Hench, 
Gary Ingle, Rebecca Johnson, Kasandra Keeling, Christie Sowby and Robert Vandall, 
have put together a wonderful conference taking place at the Grand Hyatt. (Instructions 
on reservations for the hotel will be forthcoming, I included the link so you can start 
visualizing yourself basking in the luxury!) 

The pre-conference Pedagogy Saturday takes place April 2, with five interchangeable 
tracks: (the chairs for each are listed below) 

 Learning Theory—Lois Svard 
 Musican Wellness, Co-sponsored by the American Psychoanalytic Association—

Gail Berenson and Julie Nagel 
 Recreational Music Making—Richard Rejino 
 Teaching Artistry and Technique—Robert Weirich 
 Young Professionals—Andrew Villemez 

The Opening Session Recital on Saturday evening features Time for Three, a classically 
trained string trio with Nick Kendall, Nikki Chooi, violins, Ranaan Meyer, double bass; 
and the Tuesday evening recital is with the renowned pianist, Emanuel Ax. 

Seymour Bernstein, recipient of the 2015 Frances Clark Keyboard Pedagogy Award will 
give the Advanced Piano Master Class. If you haven’t already, do catch the excellent 
Ethan Hawke documentary on him, Seymour: An Introduction. 

http://mtna.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT00NzAyMjM4JnA9MSZ1PTc3NTM3MzU3MCZsaT0zMDIzNjYyOQ/index.html
http://mtna.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT00NzAyMjM4JnA9MSZ1PTc3NTM3MzU3MCZsaT0zMDIzNjYzMA/index.html
http://mtna.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT00NzAyMjM4JnA9MSZ1PTc3NTM3MzU3MCZsaT0zMDIzNjYzMQ/index.html
http://mtna.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT00NzAyMjM4JnA9MSZ1PTc3NTM3MzU3MCZsaT0zMDIzNjYzMg/index.html
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There will be two Intermediate Piano Master Classes given by Bruce Berr and Barbara 
Fast, and at each breakout timeslot there will be One for All Tracks of interest to 
teachers of all instruments. 

The excitement at the opening of the vast Exhibit Hall, (9:00 A.M.–5:30 P.M. Sunday–
Tuesday) is electric. There, one may browse sheet music, try out pianos, meet 
contemporary composers and hear them perform their works at Showcases (8:00 A.M. 
and 1:00 P.M. on the above dates), learn about new technologies and more. The only 
challenge is fitting everything in. One can always arrange for shipping items home or just 
bring a spare suitcase! 

The finals of the MTNA Performance Competitions take place on Saturday 
(Junior/Chamber Music), Sunday (Senior) and Young Artist (Monday) with the Winners 
Concerts taking place the day following. It is inspiring to hear these motivated and 
talented musicians and the finals are open to all, at no charge. 

The full schedule, with dates and times will be published very soon but here are three 
session sneak peeks! 

 Ingrid Clarfield and Peter Mack—Creating Magic In The Unexpected: Same 
Goals —Different Accents! All musicians have the same goal—to move an 
audience. What can teachers do to make this magic happen? Two dynamic 
teachers share their creative strategies that work for them, and can work for you. 

 Elissa Milne—(Accelerated Learning Session) The 40-Piece Challenge: 
Strategies For Repertoire-rich Learning. The 40-Piece Challenge: why it works, 
how it works, where it began and where it can take you and your students. Elissa 
Milne shares her insights on, and experiences of, repertoire-rich learning. 

 Edward Francis—(One for All Session) Establishing And Maintaining A 
Successful Private Studio. The need for sharing practical and effective ideas to 
help private music teachers establish studios and remain successful is always 
relevant and popular. As the sole proprietor of a successful private studio for over 
more than 40 years Francis’s history of effectively combining the private studio 
and college teaching may resonate with many young members as well as those 
who are in the middle years of their career. 

In addition, there is the Conference Gala on Monday evening when the new 
FOUNDATION Fellows are celebrated, a breakfast for First-time Attendees, a 
Certification Reception and a final closing Brunch, on Wednesday morning. Ultimately 
though, it is the personal connections one makes with teachers from all over the United 
States and further afield, the sharing of ideas and friendship that make the annual MTNA 
Conference memorable and meaningful. The fact that the MTNA 2016 Conference is in 
beautiful, historic, San Antonio, is the icing on the cake! Looking forward to seeing you 
there! 
 

http://mtna.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT00NzAyMjM4JnA9MSZ1PTc3NTM3MzU3MCZsaT0zMDIzNjYzMw/index.html
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Badlands MTA Hosts 
 Dr. Sugiura Workshop 

 
Submitted by Cheryl Dockter 

The Badlands MTA chapter hosted a piano workshop for teachers and students on 
Saturday, October 10th, 2015 at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church in Dickinson, ND.  Their 
guest speaker and performer was Dr. Nariaki Sugiura, piano professor from the 
University of North Dakota.  His spoken presentation focused on the topic of helping 
students in the performance of classical music, specifically:   

Getting students interested in playing the classics 

Suggestions for Repertoire 

How to keep students interested in playing the classics  

Providing a good technical foundation to prepare students to play the classics 
well 

It was very helpful and informative. 

In the Master Class portion of the workshop, Dr. Sugiura worked with three upper level 
students from the area: Ana Tibor, Annika Bobb and Katherine Kessel.  He assisted the 
students with body and hand positioning, dynamic balance and phrasing. Many thanks 
go to these brave girls who were willing to help and be helped and who played so 
beautifully.  

The morning culminated with a performance by Dr. Sugiura, who not only performed 
two pieces for the left hand by Liszt, but also performed several numbers with his wife, 
Somona, who played the cello. It was a beautiful way to finish the workshop.  
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                                                                                                                                            Pam Olson of Popplers   

                                                                                                                                                                     Service to the Profession Award 

           

           

                  

RECITAL by Geraldine Ong 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Lisa Schuler                                           Dianna Anderson                    Nariaki Sugiura                          
             Pres. of NDMTA                                   Session V: Incorporating Chamber                      Session VI:  Master Class                                        

                                                             Music into Private Lessons 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

[EM1]               Nariaki Sugiura                            Amy Jo Paukert               Jan Herr, Ann Holmen, Lynda 

Pearson      

         Session I: How to Interpret Different                            Session II:                                          IMTF Luncheon Panel Discussion                

            Musical Styles in Diff Time Periods            Composing within Boundaries        

             Session IV: Preparing HS Students 

                           For College Lessons 
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M T N A / N D M TA  E V E N T  S C H E D U L E  P L A N N E R  
2 0 1 5  -  2 0 1 6  

  
  

  

 

EVENT DATE  

NDMTA 

EXECUTIVEE BOARD 

MEETING 

01.23.2016 

WCD 

COMPETITIONS 
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MTNA NATIONAL 

CONFERENCE 

04.2-6.2016 

NODAK 6.15.2016 

ND MTA 

CONFRENCE 

12.10.2015 
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